
MEMORANDUM
TO:

Historic Preservation Committee
FROM:

Thom Moton, Assistant City Manager

DATE:

June 22, 2009

SUBJECT:
Intermodal Bus Transportation Center Update – June 2009
Since staff’s last report on May 26, 2009, much has occurred.  Staff continues to work through the environmental review process with the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) and the NC State Historic Preservation Office.   As you may know, the City was originally advised to submit the environmental review document as a simplified document, referred to as a Categorical Exclusion (CE), to the FTA.  In December 2008, FTA officials advised the City to convert the Categorical Exclusion to a full-blown Environment Assessment (EA) report because of the historic Jones Lee House that is situated on the ITC site.  The presence of the historical structure has been known from the beginning of the environmental review process and was made known to FTA.  The City’s intention has been to preserve the Jones Lee House and that continues to be the case.  
The EA was completed in April and submitted to the FTA officials for review and for public inspection/comment for 30 days.    On May 7, City staff held the mandatory public comment meetings.  In June, FTA officials advised the City’s consultant who prepared the EA that a Section 106 review will be required.  A Section 106 review is a component of the National Historic Preservation Act (NHPA) that requires federal agencies to consider the effects of their actions, or grantees in this case, on historic properties and provide the Advisory Council on Historic Preservation an opportunity to comment on the project before implementation.  At this time, FTA has not advised staff that a Section 4F review will be required.   A Section 4F review would be much more detailed and will likely delay the City’s ability to submit its application to FTA for receipt of funds designated for the intermodal center.  Consequently, staff is requesting FTA extend the City’s deadline in light of these recent events so that the City does not lose any funding.  
Staff Efforts – Highlights 
· Posted environmental Assessment draft report  on project website and responding to project inquiries
· Residential appraisals  submitted and being reviewed by staff

· Commercial appraisals due this week as planned
· Staff and consultant conference meeting with NC State Historic Preservation Office officials, Renee Gledhill-Earley, Environmental Review Coordinator, and Scott Power of the Greenville office, on June 12 and site tour conducted
· On June 15, briefed Congressman Butterfield on intermodal center and submitted request for him to support extending deadline for earmark funds
· Working with City’s federal lobbyist to get intermodal funds that are expiring extended

MEMORANDUM
TO:

Nancy Harrington, Parking and Transportation Commission Liaison
FROM:

Thom Moton, Assistant City Manager

DATE:

June 22, 2009

SUBJECT:
Intermodal Bus Transportation Center Update – June 2009

Since staff’s last report on May 26, 2009, much has occurred.  Staff continues to work through the environmental review process with the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) and the NC State Historic Preservation Office.   As you may know, the City was originally advised to submit the environmental review document as a simplified document, referred to as a Categorical Exclusion (CE), to the FTA.  In December 2008, FTA officials advised the City to convert the Categorical Exclusion to a full-blown Environment Assessment (EA) report because of the historic Jones Lee House that is situated on the ITC site.  The presence of the historical structure has been known from the beginning of the environmental review process and was made known to FTA.  The City’s intention has been to preserve the Jones Lee House and that continues to be the case.  

The EA was completed in April and submitted to the FTA officials for review and for public inspection/comment for 30 days.    On May 7, City staff held the mandatory public comment meetings.  In June, FTA officials advised the City’s consultant who prepared the EA that a Section 106 review will be required.  A Section 106 review is a component of the National Historic Preservation Act (NHPA) that requires federal agencies to consider the effects of their actions, or grantees in this case, on historic properties and provide the Advisory Council on Historic Preservation an opportunity to comment on the project before implementation.  At this time, FTA has not advised staff that a Section 4F review will be required.   A Section 4F review would be much more detailed and will likely delay the City’s ability to submit its application to FTA for receipt of funds designated for the intermodal center.  Consequently, staff is requesting FTA extend the City’s deadline in light of these recent events so that the City does not lose any funding.  

Staff Efforts – Highlights 
· Posted environmental Assessment draft report  on project website and responding to project inquiries

· Residential appraisals  submitted and being reviewed by staff

· Commercial appraisals due this week as planned

· Staff and consultant conference meeting with NC State Historic Preservation Office officials, Renee Gledhill-Earley, Environmental Review Coordinator, and Scott Power of the Greenville office, on June 12 and site tour conducted
· On June 15, briefed Congressman Butterfield on intermodal center and submitted request for him to support extending deadline for earmark funds
· Working with City’s federal lobbyist to get intermodal funds that are expiring extended

